
                           

     Page Turners Book Club   
      Thursday,  June 30, 2022 
                     10:00 am 
  Koinonia Sunday school room,  

        downstairs, Sanctuary building 
 

June book:    The Good Earth by Pearl Buck.  
 

 Contact Anne Gardepe annegard64@gmail.com 
 for meeting details. 

                           Bulletin Announcements                                                             
                          June 12, 2022 

GayStraight@Park Lake 
Thursday,  June 16, 2022 

 
Gay/Straight@Park Lake will meet at 
Nancy Clark’s home. We will have a 

potluck dinner starting at 6:00 pm.  Please consider 
joining us for a wonderful meal, terrific fellowship and 
the personal support that comes from being with 
friends.  
 
For more information or questions, please contact Tony 
Boada Davila at Luis.boadadavila@gmail.com or 
Sue Thompson. at sthomp0708@aol.com.   

The Sanctuary flowers today, are given to the glory of God,  
 
 By Liz and Larry Welker in loving memory of their daughter, Linda Welker Carey,       
whose birthday was on June 7th.  
                                                                      and 

      By Evie Park and family, in loving memory of Will Park, on his birthday, today, June 12,  
                           the best husband, father and grandfather ever.  You are greatly missed every day.    

                               FOOD COLLECTION— 
                         for WASHINGTON SHORES 

 PRESBYTERIAN - FOOD PANTRY  
          The next donation day will be: 

      Tuesday, June 14 and Tuesday, June 28 
 

Please bring non-perishable donations to the circle drive at 
the West side entrance of the Sanctuary, off of 
Highland. Donations may also be dropped off on Sundays 
before or after worship, in the West transept,  in the 
Sanctuary.   

Hygiene items: 
Soap 
Deodorant  
Disposable razors 
Socks (especially women’s) 
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 
Women’s Incontinence items 

Food items: 
Food with pop tops 
Rice 
Canned corn 
Crackers 
Peanut butter 
Jelly 
Cereal 
 

(low stock items in bold) 

*please check expiration dates on food items 
before donating. 

June Ushers: Susan Gantt, Jane Callahan, Linda Shrieves, Susan Frith, Nancy Jones and Nancy Hunter,  
Mark Sonderman and Aaron Hull.  

Please share a prayer for peace 

You are invited to add your prayer for peace in Ukraine and the 
world to our Park Lake Peace Banner. The banner will be outside the 
West Transept today, after worship.  
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Church Staff 
 

Co-pastors    Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                                 Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                Sebber Banda 
                                                            Rev. Carlos Faquione  

 

Pledged Income  

Thru  06/08/22  

Non Pledged Income  

Thru  06/08/22 

Budget  $256,136 Budget  $25,000 

Actual  $186,314 Actual  $36,632 

Difference $69,822 Difference ($11,632) 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  04/30/22 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $209,902 $213,800 ($3,898) 

Actual  $198,076  $195,288 $2,788 

 

Park Lake’s  
Vacation Bible School  

 

Monday, July 11 through 
Friday, July 15, 2022 

9:00 am - 12noon 
  

Ages PreK-4 through 5th grade 
 

 Discovery on Adventure 
 Island: Quest for God’s Great Light 

Registration forms  
online at plpc.org 

 

Arise! Shine!  
Your light has 

come;  the Lord’s glory 
has shone 

 upon you!  Isaiah 60:1  

Covid safety guidelines 
 

• Mask wearing is optional. If you do not feel well or have Covid symptoms please remain home and worship via 
live stream. 

• The church campus is open to in-person activities following CDC vaccination guidelines and building availability. 

Does your Youth  
need Volunteer hours 

for school? 
 
Youth Volunteers are 
needed for Vacation Bible school!  Youth 
who are rising 6th graders - 12th grade 
are welcome.  
 
Go to plpc.org to find the youth volunteer 
form to complete and return to the 
church office,  or contact the church 
office at carolparklake@gmail.com for 
more information. 

VBS Decorating Prep  
Volunteers Needed! 

 
All are welcome for fun, 
fellowship and creativity as we 
start our VBS decorating prep.  
Bring a bag dinner.  We meet 
in Struble Fellowship Hall  at 
6:00 pm - 7:30 pm. No 
experience necessary,  
we will be cutting and coloring 
decorations for VBS. 

 
 June 15th 
 July 6th 
 




